
Cumarsáide agus Gnóthaí Poiblí     
FSS Bhaile Átha Cliath agus an Oirthuaiscirt 

Communications and Public Affairs  dublinnortheast.hse.ie 
HSE Dublin and North East 

By email to: Joanna.byrne@oireachtas.ie 

23rd June 2025 

Ms. Joanna Byrne T.D. 
Dáil Éireann,  
Leinster House,  
Kildare Street,  
Dublin 2. 

Re: Parliamentary Question 27127/25 “To ask the Minister for Health the details of the bed 
capacity on the ground floor east of Our Lady of Lourdes Hospital, Drogheda, prior to renovation 
works carried out in 2022; the current capacity of the ground floor east; the number of beds the 
renovation works on ground floor east planned to deliver; the cost of this project; the value-for- 
money assessments or reports that may have been carried out; the name of the primary 
contractor for these works; her views on whether best practice and all health and safety 
regulations were followed during the works; if all building regulations and permits were issued 
and filed with the appropriate authorities prior to the commencement of the works; the details of 
the structural surveys that were carried out prior to the commencement of the works; her further 
views on whether the project delivered the number of beds promised; if additional inspections 
and surveys were carried out during and after the process; if so, the reason; and if she will make 
a statement on the matter.” 

Dear Deputy Byrne, 

HSE Dublin and North East has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the 
above Parliamentary Question, which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response. 
Having reviewed the matter, the following outlines the position.  

There were 22 inpatient beds on the Ground Floor East prior to renovations that took place in 
2022.  

The current capacity of Ground Floor East is 32 inpatient beds. 

The West Ground Floor is currently under construction to facilitate additional beds. 

I trust this information is of assistance to you. 

Yours sincerely, 

______________________________ 
June Molloy 
Communications and Public Affairs Manager 
HSE Dublin and North East  
HospitalComms.dne@hse.ie 
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